
Bell Acres History... 

Haysville School 
Allegheny County’s Last One-Room School 

 
 
 
 
 
Until 1937, Haysville’s original one-room 
schoolhouse sat perched on the hillside 
overlooking the Beaver Road. It was during 
construction of the Ohio River Boulevard 
that Allegheny County razed the school and 
replaced it with a newly built one-room 
brick building at the corner of River and 
Beaver roads. 
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The replacement school continued to 
operate until September 1956 when 
Haysville formally joined the newly created 
Quaker Valley Joint School District and its 
students were bussed to Osborne 
Elementary and Sewickley Junior-High. 
Haysville School had the distinction of being 
the last one-room school to close in 
Allegheny County.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
What are your memories of attending the one-room Haysville School? 

Contact: history@bellacres.org 
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